North Central Illinois Pekingese Club, Inc. -- June 18, 2011

Thank you for a wonderful day with good dogs, nice exhibitors, neat trophies, and good food. What else could one ask for?
I want to thank all of you for your entering such fine specimens of the breed. It was wonderful to have so many to choose from in each class and that made the placements harder to make.  I wish I had known in advance that you wanted a critique; I would have taken notes as I went along.
That being said, I can tell you that I saw many gorgeous head pieces. They were beautiful to look at and to put your hands on to feel the characteristics that make them look so beautiful. The sweetness of the expression shined on every exhibit.
The bodies of the exhibits were the deciding factor more often than not. Under all of that hair I found some that were just as heavy in the rear as in the front. I think that some of the “pears” had swallowed a “hot dog”. LOL
I think the true test of consistency of judging was in the winner’s classes of both sexes. I hope that as you looked at my class winners you were able to see what I was looking for as I judged. The class winners had many characteristics that were alike in shape, head piece, and movement.

Speaking about the Veteran Dog that became my Best of Breed -- he was just awesome and a prime example of the breed. The head piece was magnificent. He was in prime show coat, heavy in the front and light as a feather in the rear. His movement was fluid.
To all of the exhibits on Saturday, I think all will finish their championship quickly. It isn’t often that one can make that statement about the entry.

Thank you for giving me the opportunity to see and examine so many quality examples of your breed. I hope to see all of you in the ring in the near future.
Steve Hayden

